EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Eye & Dunsden Annual Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 21st May 2018 at Dunsden Village Hall at 7.45pm.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
01/19   
Present:  Cllr D Woodward, Cllr Richard Berkley, Cllr Ian Pringle, Cllr Naomi Baylis, Clive Leeke, Cllr David Bartholomew (OCC) and Leigh Rawlins (SODC) Nick Marks and Steve Abrams. 

02/19  
Apologies for absence None
03/19  
Election of Chairman & Vice Chairman and Declarations of Office Richard Berkley proposed that David Woodward was re-elected as Chairman. This was seconded by Ian Pringle. David Woodward proposed that Richard Berkley acted as Vice Chairman.  This was seconded by Naomi Baylis.  All agreed. David Woodward then proposed Clive Leeke to be co-opted onto the Parish Council. Richard Berkley seconded. All agreed. 

All Councillors completed the Declarations of Office which the Clerk witnessed and will retain.
04/19 
Declarations of interest None 
05/19 
Minutes of the last meetings 

a) The minutes of the 2018 Annual Meetings of the Parish and of the Parish Council were tabled as they had been ratified in June 2018. 

b) Richard Berkley proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday April 16th 2019 be adopted.  This was seconded by David Woodward. 
06/19  
Matters arising from the minutes 

The Orchard Lease is now updated and two copies were signed. One copy is with the Chairman of the Village Hall Committee and the Clerk will retain the other copy.


Telephone Kiosk Restoration is almost complete. Loddon Brewery may fund the leaflet dispenser within the kiosk. 

Mr Smallman had sent a photo taken after he had cut back the foliage from the bridge. The Councillors recognised the improvement but felt that as the pavement is so narrow and well used it needs to be cut back even further so that the parapet railings are clear. The Clerk was asked to write a second letter. (Clerk to action)
07/19    County Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew reported that a) after the election SODC has no political control and the Vale of White Horse has moved from that of Conservative to Lib Dem b) Oakley Wood is closed 23rd & 24th May for essential maintenance c) more than 9 out of 10 parents have been offered their first choice of primary school in Oxfordshire d) Cherwell DC & OCC continue their joint partnership sharing staff and services e) the route of the OVO women’s cycling race, starting in Henley, is published. Oxfordshire is hoping for economic & health benefits f) the broadband speed in Sonning Eye could be improved via a government funded voucher scheme: https://gigabitvoucher.culture.gov.uk/
In brief, this works as follows: 

1. Community lead establishes the list of premises/occupants that wish to participate in the scheme to upgrade to full fibre. 

2. Complete the supplier application form (suppliers listed on the website above.)  there are suppliers other than Openreach, such as Gigaclear, if preferred.  State in the application that you wish to take advantage of the gigabit voucher scheme.  Every premise that benefits from a voucher must agree to commit to a subsequent minimum 100Mb/s service for twelve months from a retail supplier of choice.

3. The scheme allows a business to claim a voucher of £2500 and a residential premise £500 (subject to the terms described on the website).

4.   The supplier will provide a cost estimate including an offset of the amount of the combined voucher value.

g) the signage on Kiln Rd/Emmer Green road at the Row Lane crossroads has been improved and then as a result of a second accident, the junction markings are to be refreshed h) The Sonning Quarry Liaison Group met on 25th April. Mike Pendock has returned as the primary Tarmac contact. Back-filling is likely to commence in June. Shiplake PC are to be invited to future meetings (Shiplake PC subsequently accepted.) The 2018 Water Monitoring Report was circulated to the group after the meeting i) David Bartholomew reminded the PC about the Councillor Priority Fund. The Clerk confirmed that she has chased but was still awaiting a quotation. 
Cllr Bartholomew was asked his opinion about the problem of the frequent motorbike racing along the A4155 around Playhatch. It was suggested that the Police were contacted on 101 in the first instance. (Richard Berkley to action)  
08/19  District Councillor's report The Chairman congratulated both Councillors on their election to SODC. David Woodward welcomed Leigh Rawlins who is now a cabinet member for planning in SODC. A letter of thanks is to be written to Paul Harrison who had been the DC for many years. His work was acknowledged in the Chairman’s report. (Chairman to action)
Cllr Rawlins reported that there were many challenges ahead due to the substantial changes after the election. There is a revenue deficit of £6 million. The Local Plan had been submitted but has to be reviewed in conjunction with the Oxfordshire Growth Plan.
Richard Berkley mentioned the number of burglaries that had taken place recently. Leigh Rawlins suggested the use of Registration Number Plate Recognition might help as a number of vans had been seen hovering in the area. It was decided to ask a police representative to come and talk about recent crime particularly in Playhatch (? to action)
09/19   
Public Question Time None at this time
010/19
Broadband Speeds Cllr Bartholomew had looked into this. (See details in his report above.) Residents can have fibre broadband to their homes potentially yielding 100Gb. The more residents that access the facility the cheaper it would be. Steve Abrams will ascertain interest in taking this forward.
011/19  Financial Situation


011.01/19 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 


011.02/19 The May accounts were presented for payment. Cheques to the value of £1017.11 were agreed. Richard Berkley proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by David Woodward. All agreed. 

012/19Planning Matters



New Applications

P19/S1127/HH First floor extension above existing garage. 3 Ash Copse Dunsden RG4 9QL No response made.
Applications Granted

P19/S0660/HH Redesign of previously accepted two storey rear and side extension. With orangery at rear. Hawthorne Cottage Road from The Homestead to Corner Cottage Sonning Eye RG4 6TN

013/19 Local Developments After research the name ‘Dene Close’ for the new development was suggested to SODC.
014/19
Highways, Footpaths and Open Spaces Community Orchard, the bridge parapet and the telephone kiosk were discussed in Matters Arising. The PC continues to seek to improve Furleigh Path. (Clerk to action)
015/19 Minerals See the County Councillor report.
016/19
Allotments
The allotments at Playhatch are all let but one or two are reported to be untidy. 
017/19 Neighbourhood Plan This was discussed in the APM.

Matters for future consideration audit; Neighbourhood Plan; historic paperwork.







The meeting closed at 9.50pm







Date of next meeting: Tuesday June 18th 2019
